
  

 
1 OFFICIAL 

August 2022 

Changed traffic conditions on Newell Highway between 
Narrabri and Moree from 10 August 2022 
A range of projects are taking place along the Newell Highway between Narrabri 
and Moree including ARTC’s Inland Rail Narrabri to North Star project, Transport for 
NSW maintenance works, and heavy duty pavement upgrade of the Newell Highway 
being delivered by lead contractor Fulton Hogan. 

Work activities and timing 
From the 10 August 2022 for approximately four weeks, weather permitting, the following works are taking 
place simultaneously between Narrabri and Moree: 

• Pavement widening works for Inland Rail near Bobbiwaa Creek.  
• Clearing works and the installation of barriers to prepare for the upgrade of the Newell Highway 

just south of Moree and around Bellata as part of Transport for NSW’s heavy duty pavement 
upgrade Narrabri to Moree project. 

• Heavy patching works for Transport for NSW essential maintenance works between Gurley and 
Moree from early to mid-August. From the 15 August work will commence north of Moree. 

How will the work affect you? 
Ongoing delays of at least fifteen minutes should be expected when travelling between Narrabri and 
Moree. Transport for NSW will continue to keep the community updated on work activities occurring.  

Wide load vehicles should plan ahead, check signage, and register their trip with 1800 741 636 (option 3) 

The Woolabrar Rest Area just north of Bellata will also be intermittently closed from 15 August over the 
next 12 months. Motorists are advised to use Tookey Creek Rest Area located 3.6 kms north of Woolabrar 
Rest Area.  

Traffic Changes 
These works will require single lane contra-flow closures and reduced speed limits across all these 
locations. Motorists are advised to allow at least fifteen minutes additional travel time. 

Motorists should expect ongoing changed traffic conditions along the Narrabri to Moree corridor throughout 
2022 to support the delivery of these critical projects. Motorists are advised to drive to the conditions and 
always follow the directions of signs and traffic control.  

For the latest traffic updates download the Live Traffic NSW App, visit livetraffic.com or call 132 701. 

http://www.livetraffic.com/
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Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact our project team on 1800 741 636 (option #3) or 
newell.upgrade@transport.nsw.gov.au.  

For more information on our projects, visit nswroads.work/n2m 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

 If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 741 636. 

mailto:newell.upgrade@transport.nsw.gov.au
https://nswroads.work/n2m
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